
 

CSS GENERAL MEETING MINUTES 
 

February 7, 2023 
 
Officers present: Tony Schavone, Monica Valparaiso, Sherry Anderson, Tom Horton, 
Debra Ruby 
 
Board Members present: Donna Stewart, Laura Schavone, Ann Meeuwenberg, George 
McMullen, Gary Maleski, Ed Norris 
 
34 Members Present 
 
Tony Schavone led the members in the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
A quorum was declared by President Tony Schavone. 
 
President, Tony Schavone, called the meeting to order at 7:01pm.  
 
Donna Stewart introduced our guest, Kieth Huff who has a C6 2008 corvette. 
 
A motion was made to waive the reading of the minutes for last month’s meeting. It was 
a unanimous vote to waive the reading. 
 
Membership, Sherry Anderson, reported that we currently have 79 members in the club. 
 
Treasurer, Tom Horton, gave the bank balance and presented the proposed budget for 
this year. A motion was made to approve the budget. It passed with no opposition. 
There was a discussion about raising the dues by $15. A motion was made to make the 
dues $35 for the 2023-2024 calendar year. It passed with no opposition.  
 
Tony confirmed the date for our Car Show will be August 19, 2023 and will take place at 
the Buena Park Elks Club. Connell Chevrolet will sponsor us for the car show. 
 
Vice President, Monica Valparaiso, talked about upcoming events and had flyers for 
them up front. She talked about the New Year’s Day Run and how much fun the 
banquet was this year. It was good to get together again. 
 



Joe Orrico, NCCC Governor, was absent. 
 
Care and Kindness Representative, Jean Pence, read the birthdays and anniversaries. 
 
Charity Representative, Will Grohmann, reminded everyone to keep bringing in their pull 
tabs for The Ronald McDonald House. 
 
Webmaster, Douglas Mariani, was absent. 
 
Debbie Ruby, Newsletter Editor, thanked everyone for pictures and articles. She 
reminded the club to email pictures to Rubypics@aol.com.  
 
Laura asked people to sign up for goodies for the year. She has the signup sheet. 
 
Tony mentioned that July 4th is our usual Tuesday meeting, but we will have our July 
meeting on Wednesday, July 5th instead. 
 
Dave MacDonough was absent so Tony talked about Corvette Super Shots which 
meets the 4th Saturday of the month. It’s a lot of fun and everyone eats at Flo’s for lunch 
afterwards.  
 
Tony reminded everyone about meeting on the 3rd Saturday of the month for the La 
Habra Bowling Alley Parking Lot event. January was slow, but December was well 
attended.  
 
Ann Meeuwenberg talked about the banquet and thanked people for their help. Tom 
Cuccio was a great MC, as always and Tom Horton provided the music. The center 
pieces were put together by Donna, Laura and Tony. Ann volunteered to be our 
banquet chairperson for next year. Thank you, Ann, you did a wonderful job! 
 
Raffle was money only. Four $15.00 winners. 
 
Dinner raffle was won by Tony Schavone.  
 
Yummy goodies were provided by Sandy McMullen and Laura Schavone. Our new 
member, Claudia, also brought homemade cookies that were delicious! 
 
Meeting was adjourned at 7:57pm.  
 
Respectfully submitted by, 
Debbie Ruby 
Recording Secretary 


